


in worse long-term outcomes for the tenant, their families, and those around them. This may include 
moving away from support networks of friends and whānau, and uprooting children from education. 
 
I was concerned to learn that you have been negatively impacted by behaviour from a neighbouring 
Kāinga Ora tenancy. To provide context, Kāinga Ora manages about 68,000 homes providing 
accommodation to 200,000 people. Nearly half of these people are children. The vast majority of 
Kāinga Ora tenants are good neighbours and members of their communities.  
 
In a small minority of cases disruptive behaviour causes highly stressful and unacceptable conditions 
for neighbours, and we do not expect people to put up with intolerable situations.  
  
When problems arise we seek positive outcomes for both the people we house and their 
communities. Inevitably this can involve a balancing act. No one wants to see homelessness, 
particularly where it affects children. But neither can people be expected to put up with intolerable 
situations.  
 
Where there is illegal behaviour we support the involvement of police. In other cases we work with 
people and whānau, often alongside specialist agencies, to address what can be complex social 
needs.  

  
Kāinga Ora is investing in responding faster and more effectively and has recently made changes to 
improve our ability to support behaviour change where needed. These improvements include using 
new provisions in the Residential Tenancy Act to move people faster and more easily, increasing our 
frontline teams to provide a greater level of support, and expanding our case review group to escalate 
and respond to problems faster.   
 
We will move people if necessary, but any relocation has to take into account the implications for 
the person and their family, especially any children living in the home.  In the last 12 months, Kainga 
Ora has worked to relocate 159 households whose disruptive behaviour was a concern. 
 
Please note that Kāinga Ora proactively releases our responses to official information requests where 
possible. Our response to your request may be published at 
https://kaingaora.govt.nz/publications/official-information-requests/ with your personal information 
removed. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Rachel Kelly 
Manager Government Relations 
 




